Mounted Eagles

Board of Directors Meeting

September 10, 2012

Northwind Grille, Brainerd, MN

Present: Lynn Fairbanks, Aggie Stroot, Melodie Salzl, Cheryl Triplett, Deb Griffin, Jan Moran, Mary Hammer, Lise Lunde

Meeting called to order at 6:20 by Cheryl T.

Review of Minutes:
August minutes were reviewed. Aggie S. made motion to approved minutes. Lynn F seconded motion. Motion approved.

Financial Report:

Review of Financial Report 9/10/12.  Report shows improvement in financial standing of organization in the last month.  Jan M. made motion to approve financial report. Motion seconded by Lise L. Motion approved.

Executive Directors Report: 

Horses:  Lynn met with Susie B. to discuss horses. Lilly has extra energy at times but has been working well with independent riders. Questions regarding Comet’s energy level and use and Dancer’s soundness were discussed. All horses are currently being used for program. 

Nisswa at Night:  Event took place on Aug 16 at Legion in Nisswa. Lynn F, Melody S. and Lise L. attended. There were 8-9 Nisswa Chamber members in attendance. Food was donated. Group viewed promotional video of Mounted Eagles. Staff from Our Neck of the Woods was present. 

Old Business

Parent Mentor Program: Cheryl has maintained contact with parent mentors. She will be contacting mentors regarding obtaining follow up on their experiences with phone contacts for Walk N Roll. Cheryl shared some of her experiences with phone contact with parents – one acknowledged having info on event, several had other commitments for that day. Cheryl will give an update at next meeting.

Scholarship Program:  Lynn distributed scholarship forms for the board to review. 

- Letter to parent outlining scholarship 

- Financial Assistance Guideline Statement

- Draft of Fundraiser Schedule and Requirements

She requested that board have input into revising forms to make information more specific regarding application procedure, consequences of absences and requirements for fund raising participation. The board had a discussion on all of these areas.  Items reviewed included:

· Current program allows 2 missed sessions without charge.

· Current program states that funding may be discontinued if more than 2 sessions are missed. 

· Hospitalization/illness is not included in missed sessions. Considered excused sessions. 

· Current program requests fund raiser participation without details. 

Recommendations by board:

· Riders that miss 3 sessions will have communication regarding possibility of losing scholarship

· Riders that miss 5 sessions will lose their scholarship

· Riders can continue in program as paying participants

· Fundraiser participation requirement were outlined in the draft letter

· Applicants for scholarship must provide all requested information prior to rider participation

Board members were in general agreement about changes. Lynn will continue to work on revisions in program. 

Fundraisers:

Cookbook: Editing is ongoing. Melodie and Lynn have been working on editing. Cheryl volunteered to assist with editing. 

Kayak Event: No update until after October

Walk N Roll: Preliminary information: 

· 42 walkers

· 43 pledgers

· 39 sponsors

· 29 award sponsors

· 92 spaghetti dinners were sold

Sponsor update: T-shirt sponsors: CTC did not sponsor T-shirts this year. Spirit Horse Center and Nisswa Square were new T-shirt sponsors.

Staci Grattan was very helpful in efforts to recruiting mill marker sponsors and donations

This year we maintained donations from previous sponsors and had about 12 new sponsors. 

Revenues to date: Preliminary numbers


Pledges:  $3,095


Silent auction:  $2, 646.25


Auction


Total gross: $16,029.25

Board will plan to have a meeting in future to discuss revisions in event for next year. 

Hoof in It: Event will be held on Oct 6 –7. This is 5-year anniversary of event. Additional activities for this year include: 


Hay rides


Games 


Drawings for prizes


Music/entertainment

Aggie will welcome help with meals. At this time Pulled pork, chicken and turkey have been donated. There will also be potatoes, beans and apple crisp. Aggie may need help with breakfast foods such as muffins and rolls and desert items. 

People can come for dinner and entertainment alone for $15. 

New Board Members:

Deb Griffin attended the meeting and provided board with information related to her interest in joining the board and previous experience as a special needs teacher. 

Jan M made motion to accept Deb to board. Aggie seconded motion. Motion was approved. WELCOME Deb. 

Colleen Landgren requested that Birthday card responsibilities be shifted to current Board member. Cheryl T volunteered. 

Cheryl T made motion to adjourn. Motion seconded by Lise L. 

Meeting adjourned at 8 pm. Next meeting will be on October 8, 2012


-

